
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 

FROM: Lisa Plowman, Director, Planning & Development Department 
 
DATE: October 6, 2021 
 
HEARING DATE: October 19, 2021 
 
RE: Request for Continuance - Bien Nacido Vineyards, et al. Appeal of the 

Canna Rios, LLC Cannabis Cultivation Land Use Permit 
 Case Nos. 19LUP-00000-00116 and 21APL-00000-00027  
 
 
Summary 
 
Case No. 21APL-00000-00027, the Bien Nacido Vineyards, et al. appeal of the Canna Rios, LLC 
Cannabis Cultivation Land Use Permit, has been set for the October 19, 2021, Departmental 
Agenda. On September 24, 2021, Planning and Development Department staff received additional 
comments from the Appellant to supplement their appeal application submitted May 17, 2021. In 
light of the supplemental comments, the Applicant is requesting to continue the item to December 
14, 2021, to allow additional time to evaluate and respond to the Appellant’s concerns. The 
Appellant and the Planning and Development Department support the Applicant’s request for a 
continuance. A substantive Board Agenda Letter addressing the May 17, 2021 appeal application 
and the September 24, 2021 supplemental comments will be docketed for the December 14, 2012 
hearing. 
 
A copy of the Applicant’s request, provided via email dated October 6, 2021, is included as 
Attachment 1 to this Staff Memorandum. 
 
As such, Planning and Development Department Staff recommends the Board of Supervisors 
continue the item to the Departmental Agenda for December 14, 2021.  
 
 
Attachments 
 
1. Email from the Applicant for the Canna Rios, LLC Cannabis Cultivation Land Use Permit, 

dated October 6, 2021 
 
Cc: Case File (to Planner) 
 Hearing Support 
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Vosburg, Alia

From: BRANDON GESICKI <capitolconsultingcorp@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 6, 2021 10:54 AM
To: Vosburg, Alia
Cc: Amy Steinfeld; Abel Maldonado
Subject: RE:  Request for Extension in Appeal Hearing for Canna Rios 

October 19. 

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Alia, 
 
I Brandon Gesicki representing Canna Rios LLC request for an extension or reschedule of our hearing date. 
 
This is due related to the 11th hour new complaints made by the appellant.  In conference with our attorney we need 
time to adaquetly address these items. 
 
Thank you so much. 
 
Brandon Gesicki 
831-206-6460 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


